
Charminster Parish Council Annual General Meeting Tuesday 3rd May 2016
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Carol Matthews, Vice Chair (CM), Liz Godolphin (LG), Iain Young (IY), Keith Beeson (KB), Kenneth Addison (KA), Susie Pearson (SP), Tim Yarker (TY), Richard East (RE), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Peter White (PW), Sandie Woodrow (SW)

In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington.

2016/079
To elect a Chair
The Clerk asked for nominations for Chair. The only nomination was MS. CM proposed electing MS as Chair, IY seconded and MS was unanimously voted back into the position.

2016/080
To elect a Vice Chair
MS asked for nominations for the position of Vice Chair. The only nomination received was CM. SW proposed electing CM as Vice Chair, KA seconded and all voted in favour.

2016/081
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


There were no declarations of interest.

2016/082
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.
2016/083
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Jill Haynes. 


Tom Beauchamp had tendered his resignation on 12th April 2016 which had been accepted by MS.
2016/084
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 5th April 2016

IY proposed accepting the minutes of the last meeting. PW seconded and the majority voted in favour

2016/085
Matters arising from the above minutes
The Clerk had sent out a document regarding matters arising and all Councillors had been updated.

MS informed the Councillors that a visit to the Salt Barn would take place on the 13th May at 2pm. 
MS would be looking at highway issues on Friday 6th May with the Highways Officer.

MS was able to confirm that the stonemasons who had carried out the work on Charminster Bridge would be able to begin working on the raised pavement in August, if any funding was forthcoming.
The official opening of Charminster Bridge would take place on Friday 6th May at 12noon.

MS had attended the Chair’s briefing led by Cllr Jill Haynes.

The meeting was suspended at 7.40pm for public discussion.
2016/086
Public Discussion Period


There being no members of the public present the meeting resumed at 7.40pm

2016/087
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Fred Horsington spoke about the referendum that would take place on Thursday 5th May before going on to say that talks were ongoing regarding the local government reorganisation.
TY informed the Parish Council that work to revise the local plan had begun with a view to being complete by 2021. WDDC would be looking for further land for housing around Dorchester and Sherborne. There was some discussion on neighbourhood plans.
2016/088
County Councillors Report


Cllr Jill Haynes was not in attendance.

2015/089
Councillors to serve on committees

Finance & General Purposes, South Ward Planning, North Ward Planning, South Ward Amenities Advisory Committee and North Ward Amenities Advisory Committee
Finance and General Purposes – MS CM KB KA RE

South Ward Planning – MS CM PW IY SP

North Ward Planning – MS CM SH KA SW LG

South Ward Amenities Advisory Committee – All members

North Ward Amenities Advisory Committee – All members

KA proposed accepting the committee memberships, SH seconded and all voted in favour.
2015/090
Representatives


DAPTC representative, Village Hall representatives, Rights of Way officer, Transport Officer, Trees Officers (North and South Ward), Flood Wardens

DAPTC Rep – KB


Charminster Village Hall Rep – RE


Charlton Down Village Hall Rep – KA


Flood Wardens – YT IY KB CM SH Bob Brinton


South Ward Tree Officer – MS


North Ward Tree Officer – CM


South Ward Rights of Way Officer – MS


North Ward Rights of Way Officer – LG


IY Proposed accepting the list of representatives, PW seconded and all voted in favour.

2015/091
Annual Cemetery Report and to discuss removal of waste soil 

MS read out the annual cemetery report, as follows:
	
	2013 - 2014
	2014 - 2015
	2015-2016

	Interments 
	7
	8
	4

	Ashes only
	2
	1
	1

	Advance grave purchase
	2
	3
	1

	Memorials placed
	9
	6
	2


MS explained that there is currently waste soil at the top of the cemetery from previous grave excavations that needs to be removed. The Clerk had received a quote from Steve Manuel to undertake the work for £480.

TY proposed instructing Steve Manuel to carry out the work for £480 and to change the current cemetery policy requesting that waste soil be removed from site until further notice. SH seconded and all voted in favour.





ACTION: Clerk to instruct Steve Manuel and change policy

2016/092
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments made since the last meeting
Councillors had received the documents before the meeting. SW proposed accepting the financial statement and list of payments made. SP seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Recommendations from Finance and General Purposes committee meeting (25.4.16)
MS updated Councillors on the meeting of the F&GP committee. The insurance policy had been reviewed and the Clerk and RFO were reviewing the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations.
d) Appointment of internal auditor

KB proposed appointing Denys Hood as Internal Auditor for the coming year. KA seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/093
Charminster
a) Request from St Mary’s regarding funding for medals
A request had been received to fund HM The Queen’s 90th Birthday Commemorative medals for all pupils at St Mary’s. After some discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council would be happy to support educational schemes however it was felt that on this occasion it would not be appropriate. TY proposed writing to the Head to express the Parish Council’s thoughts and to decline financial help on this occasion. CM seconded and all voted in favour.




ACTION: Clerk to write to Head of St Mary’s School

b) Removal of Broken Cross telephone box
KB proposed asking BT to mend the broken glass in the telephone box. KA seconded and all voted in favour.





ACTION: Clerk to contact BT

c) Defibrillators
This item was deferred.

d) Naming stones on Alley Bridge
This item was deferred.

e) A37 Traffic speed data survey
The Clerk had received a quote for £200 to carry out the speed data survey. KA proposed not to take any further action. RE seconded and all voted in favour.

f) Costings for Forston

The Clerk was still waiting for the costings for Forston.

g) Grass cutting contract tender

The contract had been prepared and would be sent out in due course.

h) Purchase of pathway in Higher Charminster

KB proposed spending up to £1000 on a Solicitor to facilitate the purchase of the field. SH seconded and the majority voted in favour.

MS reported that there may be the possibility of funding from the Local Transport Plan. He would get a quote for works to support an application.




ACTION: Clerk to instruct solicitor and MS to get quote for works

2016/094
Charlton Down
a) Maintenance contract tender 
The contract had been prepared and would be sent out in due course. MS thanked CM for her hard work preparing the contract. The Clerk, RFO and CM would open the tenders and present them to the Parish Council at the next meeting.

b) Repair to Meech Way notice board
MS would look at the notice board and report back.





ACTION: MS to look at notice board and report back

c) Parking along Herrison Road and Sherren Avenue

LG reported the parking problems along Herrison Road and Sherren Avenue. MS would take the Highways Officer to look at the problem on 6th May. CM reported that the St Mary’s bus stops at the bus stop and therefore the other school bus, which arrives at the same time, is regularly damaging the verge. The Clerk would contact Damory and ask them to collect in the Square.




ACTION: Clerk to contact Damory Coaches

2016/095
Purchase of new edition of Charles Arnold-Baker’s Local Council Administration book 

SP proposed purchasing the new edition of the book, TY seconded and all voted in favour. The publication would cost £65.






ACTION: Clerk to arrange purchase

2016/096
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
The Clerk had received the plan for the second Charlton Down Orchard. Costings should be ready for the next meeting.

The Charminster notice board was still broken. IY proposed a contribution of up to £50 to have it mended. SH seconded and all voted in favour. This would be organised by Charminster Village Hall.
2016/097
Date of next meeting – 7th June Charminster Village Hall


The meeting closed at 8.30pm

